November 10, 1969

SP3-56 HO57

Dear Mr. O'Neal:

Your letter to President Nixon about the rally on Tuesday, November 11, was both heartening and encouraging. This expression of your faith and confidence holds special meaning for him.

At a time when internal strength is of utmost importance in our efforts for peace abroad, we, the silent majority, must sound our carillon for patriotic fervor.

I am enclosing a copy of the President's November 3 remarks as well as a copy of his Veterans Day Proclamation which may be of use to you in your rally program. You have the President's best wishes for the success of this convocation, and the promise of his undying efforts to bring the Vietnam war to an honorable end.

Sincerely,

James Keogh Special Assistant to the President

Mr. Michael E. O'Neal University of North Carolina 325 Avery Hall Chapel Hill, North Carolina

Enclosures: 11/3 VN Policy Address; 9/24 Veterans Day Proc.

JMS:mfd

air wail - special belivery

RECEIVED NOV I 1 1969 CENTRAL FILES mesonge who

325 Avery Hall University of N. C. Chapel Hill, N. C. November 6th, 1969

2 5

EH

Dear Mr. President,

On Tuesday November 11th at 7:30 P. M. in Memorial Hall, the great silent majority of students and faculty of the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill will hold a convocation entitled "Support Our President Rally - Unity for Peace." We expect several state legislators of North Carolina to be in attendance.

We, the UNC Veterans Day Committee, who are sponsoring this event ask only that you send us a reply to be read before this convocation on November 11th. We feel that your words of support will make a terrific impact on the rally. Thanks Mr. President.

Date: /// 7

TO: EDDIE BRADSHAW

Could you please prepare a reply for Mr. Keogh's signature on behalf of the President. Many thanks.

(Special instructions: Plo puelose

Cy A Printert

May for Vite Zey.

Eliska Hasek

Sincerely,

Michael E. O'Real

Michael E. O'Neal

UNC Veterans Day Committee